## Regular Minutes of the Houston Cy-Fair Lions Club Tuesday March 10, 2015 at 7PM at the Lions Den

Members: 10 Guests: 0

President Paul opened the meeting promptly, then led the pledges to the flags. Lion Clayton gave prayer. Lion Don, after almost being overlooked, led us in singing "The Eyes of Texas." We then sang Happy Birthday to Lion Dorothy.

There was no program.

Secretary Sandy reported that minutes of the previous meeting, taken by Lion Dorothy in her absence, were emailed to all. There were no additions or corrections. Motion to file as written made by Lion Dorothy, seconded by Lion Clayton, and passed.

Treasurer Chuck gave Treasurer's report.

Baseball is currently in progress, except for Spring Break this week, and will resume regular schedule next week. The tournament of last weekend was rained out after the first games on Sunday morning. President Paul has received a request for our fields to be used for a softball tournament, which he will contact the Cy-Fair Sports Association since they lease and run the fields.

President Paul read a resolution from PDG Margaret Baddeaux requesting our Club endorse PDG Sam Lindsay for International Director. PDG Sam started as a member of the Conroe Noon Lions Club, moved to Grosbeck and Buffalo, where he was District Governor. He will be placed on the International ballot at the International convention in Hawaii this year. Motion to endorse PDG Sam Lindsay made by Lion Chuck, seconded by Lion John, and passed. Form will be completed and mailed as directed.

President Paul passed around several Thank You notes from families for whom we purchased Christmas gifts last Christmas.

Lions World Wide Week will be held the week of May 16-22 and all Clubs were asked to do a project serving our community.

Houston Professional Firefighters Association will be having a fundraiser to assist the Houston Captain severely injured during a large fire last year.

The District 2-S2 Convention will be held Saturday April 25 at Raddison Hotel on the North Belt. It is a one day affair, with breakfast and lunch. Cost is \$40 for both meals. The Convention starts at 9AM, with business meeting, voting, and the Past District Governors Achievement Awards luncheon at noon. Lion Chuck requested as many of our Lions to go as possible, for there will be special happenings.

President Paul received a request from the American Red Cross requesting donations. Lion Milly said she feels most people donate to those types of charities on their own. There was no interest by the Club.

President Paul received an invitation for our Club to sell concessions at a PGA sanctioned Golf Tournament to be held in the Woodlands the week of April 27-May4. Only Lions Chuck and Sandy were interested. He will contact the agency.

Next Saturday is the Cy-Fair Sports Association Spring Festival on Scheil Road. Lion Sandy presented to the Club a quilt she has made to be auctioned at the Bob Dowden Dinner this October. The scrap quilt, in the Hugs and Kisses, or X and O pattern, is hand quilted. It is big enough for a Queen size bed. The quilt will be

presented to the current Camp directors at the next PSC meeting, so that they can take it to Clubs they visit during Camp presentations.

Lion Chuck reported that he has received a letter from a personal injury lawyer about a motorcyclist who was injured in Montgomery in 2014. He was not part of our bicycle ride. One of our cyclist riders called Lion Chuck about the accident, and Lion Chuck called 911 to get medical assistance. He will contact the lawyer and notify Lions Clubs International since they have our business insurance.

There will be a brief Board of Directors meeting after the regular meeting. With no further business, meeting adjourned after a hearty Lions Roar. Tail Twister collected \$3.76.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandy Martin, Secretary